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 ISSUE NO 258       www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk                      October 2020 

Parish Council Notes 

The DEADLINE for Adverts & Articles for the November 2020 edition, is Midday 15th October 

DIARY DATES 

.Parish Council Notes 

Council Meeting 2
nd
 September 2020 

Co-opted Parish Councillor:  Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council have Co-
opted Andy Roberts onto the Parish Council as a Parish Councillor and he will 
take his seat at the October Parish Council meeting. 

Civil Enforcement Officer & new TRO’s:  A firm quotation is being provided to 
have a Civil Enforcement Officer to cover the whole of the village which the Par-
ish Council will have to budget for and which will help to enforce the new TRO’s 
in the village due to be implemented before the end of 2020. 

Tourism Action Group:  County Cllr. P. Hodgkinson had formed a Tourism Ac-
tion Group where small working parties will be formed to assist in obtaining infor-
mation required from the residents and businesses of the village.  The informa-
tion gathered would be passed back to the Tourism Action Group to progress 
forward in a plan to help resolve the issues we have in the village. 

Public Health:  The Parish Council has a meeting planned with Sarah Scott, 
Director of Public Health, to discuss various issues which we have in the village. 

Proposed Electric Car Charging Station:  The Parish Council has filed a 
strong objection to the Planning Inspectorate against the proposed electric car 
charging station planned for the old Gilders Yard on the A429. 

Youth Club:  Due to new Government guidelines the Parish Council are working 
on securing youth leadership to open the Youth Club as soon as the Govern-
ment guidelines allow us. 

Thriving Communities Bid:  The Parish Council have been successful in ob-
taining a Thriving Communities Bid of £7,500.00.  This fund is to provide training 
to help the young and the old communicate better, better parenting skills, com-
munication skills for writing CV’s and how to communicate with people with De-
mentia and active listening skills. 

Safe Well Checks:  The Parish Council has agreed to help publicise, with the 
Fire Service, that they operate a free of charge safe well check for the elderly or 
vulnerable.  This check is to make sure that they have a working smoke alarm 
installed or, if they require it, any assistance/guidance on safety measures in the 
house. 

Street Name Plates:  Any damaged, missing or illegible street name plates 
please notify the Parish Clerk who will report this to CDC for replacement. 

Lloyds Bank:  The Lloyds mobile bank will now be operating on a fortnightly 
basis commencing from 14

th
 September 2020 - Mondays from 10.30 am – 12 

noon and 12.30 pm to 2.30 pm. 

The Bourton BrowserBourton BrowserBourton BrowserBourton Browser is run by volunteers & delivered monthly FREE to every 

household in the Village.   

Go to the “Get in Touch” tab and then complete the contact form to send questions,  

articles (max.300 words), adverts  & event details to the team.   

Copyright  Bourton Browser 2020 

Continued on  page 2 column. 2 

7
th

 Parish Council meeting, 7.00 pm 

via Zoom.  See opposite. 

17
th

-31
st

 North Cotswold Rotary 

“Virtual Cotswolds Halloween 

Charity Auction”.  See page  3  

24
th

—1
st

 November, Fright or Flight at 

Birdland! Let your imaginations fly 

wild a special Halloween themed 

week of activities.   10am-5pm.  

Booking essential.  820480.  

25
th 

Farmers Market, British Legion 

Hall Car Park, Lansdowne, GL54 

2AR 8.30am-12.30pm. 07986 

085599.  See page 13. 

25
th

 British Summer Time ends, 

clocks go back 1 hour. 

28
th

 U3A AGM via Zoom, 

10.30am.  See page 3 for 

details. 

Welcome to the October Browser.   

It’s been a very strange year so far and 

our “Diary Dates” column still sadly 

reflects this.   

Still a lot is going on behind the scenes 

in Bourton, groups and charities are 

operating as best they can, often via 

Zoom, and our schools and most busi-

nesses are open again. 

So far we have been quite fortunate in 

this area with covid rates well below 

the national average.  However to keep 

it that way we trust that everyone, 

residents and tourists, youngsters and 

more mature residents, will all stick by 

the new “Hands, Face, Space and “Rule 

of 6” government guidelines. 

Let’s all work together to keep every-

one well this autumn.   

We hope you enjoy all the news and 

articles. 

Our Best Wishes 

The Bourton Browser Team 

Bourton Browser Team NewsBourton Browser Team NewsBourton Browser Team NewsBourton Browser Team News    
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 continued from Page 1, column 2 

Planning a covid secure event in 

Bourton?  
Don’t forget to check the  

Village Diary to see what is already 

scheduled before setting your date.   

Visit:   

www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk  
Send us the dates of your Bourton 

community events for autumn 2020 

and for 2021 and we will add them to 

the Village Diary so others will be 

aware of what you are planning.    

Email: team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk  

The Parish Council Office:  The 
Parish Council office remains closed 
to the public for the meantime.  If 
anyone needs to contact the staff 
please either email or phone on the 
details below and if a visit to the Par-
ish Council office is required an ap-
pointment can be made. 

Next Parish Council Meeting:  The 
next Parish Council meeting will be 
held on Wednesday  

7
th
 October 2020 at 7.00 pm via 

Zoom. 

Tel: 01451 820712 

clerk@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk. 

www.bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

BOURTON LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY 

The Society wishes to inform members 

and others that a recent committee 

meeting agreed that our programme 

(2019/20) remain suspended. If circum-

stances allow, we will re-start meetings 

in April 2021. Current subscriptions will 

carry over into 2021. The AGM due in 

October will be  held over until the next 

meeting of the Society. 

David Folkes 

Volunteer Community  

Health Champions  
Are you enthusiastic, passionate about 

your community, keen to help others 

improve their well-being and make 

healthy lifestyle choices?  

If so please join our team of Volunteer 

Community Health Champions in Bour-

ton to Improve your own health and 

wellbeing, influence the future of health 

and wellbeing of people in your com-

munity and help make a difference.   

For further details contact: 

 Clare Jobling 

clare.jobling@publicagroup.uk    

telephone: 07702206977 

 A message from  

Santa’s Magical  Grotto  

Santa’s Magical Grotto will need to 

be a little different from previous 

years, and of course in line with 

the guidelines which are active at 

the time. We are hoping to bring 

you something a little different 

while retaining the opportunity to 

visit Santa safely. 

Watch this space for more news! 

Helen Adams 
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High Bridge Jewellers  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
. 

 

OPAL,  October’s Birthstone 
Known as the Queen of Gems, each Opal is as unique as our 

fingerprints.  Australia accounts for 95% of the world’s Opals.   

Nature has captured all the colours of the spectrum. displaying 

them in a variety of shades, patterns and brilliance. Opals are 

not just pale white !! 

Repairs Undertaken In Our On-Site Workshop  

High Street, Bourton-on-the-Water,  

Cheltenham. Glos GL54 2AQ  

tel 01451 810928 - sales@highbridge-jewellers.co.uk 

 Opening Times: 9.30am-5.00pm, Mon - Sat  

10.00am-5.00pm Sundays  

Bourton & District 

U3A 

By the time you read this all members should have received 

their autumn newsletter and an invitation to renew their 

subscriptions.  This can now be done through our website, 

with payments being accepted via PayPal, debit or credit 

cards.  You can also renew by post, details in the newsletter 

and on the website.  We do hope members will continue 

their U3A membership.  Many activities have had to go on 

hold but some interest groups are now up and running, ei-

ther in “real life” or “via zoom” and we are striving to in-

crease this number where possible.   

Our AGM will be on Wednesday October 28
th

 at 10.30am via 

Zoom.  All members will be sent details of how to join this 

meeting.   Those without email will be given their chance to 

contribute by post prior to the meeting.  We will also be 

holding our November meeting via Zoom on Wednesday 25
th

, 

when Tom Constant will be talking about the Furness Penin-

sular.  We hope as many members as possible will “log in” to 

these meetings.  Invitations will be sent nearer the time. 

We would like to hear about any venues which have covid 

secure assessments and are available for hire.  As our group’s 

sizes vary dramatically all sizes of venue are welcome.  Please 

contact me with a copy of your venue’s covid risk assess-

ment, the venue’s capacity and the cost per hour. 

If you are retired or semi retired you are very welcome to 

join us, please contact me or see our website for details 

www.u3asites.org.uk/bourton. We welcome men and 

women, couples and singles.   We are non-political and non-

religious.   If you are new to the area, newly retired or newly 

alone it is a great way to make friends.   

Susan Dodd, 01451 822431, chairperson@banddu3a.org.uk 

www.u3asites.org.uk/bourton 

 

 

Cotswold HalloweenCotswold HalloweenCotswold HalloweenCotswold Halloween    

Charity AuctionCharity AuctionCharity AuctionCharity Auction    
North Cotswolds Rotary with the support of local business in 

The Cotswolds is organising an on-line auction to raise money 

for North Cotswolds Community Awareness 

(www.cotswoldca.co.uk) and other Rotary charities.   

We have over 40 prizes worth many thousands of pounds.  The 

star prize is a day at Silverstone for two people sponsored by 

McLaren including, lunch, a ‘hot’ lap with a McLaren driver.  This 

event is private and usually only open to McLaren owners. There 

are also many other prizes to suit every budget. 

All you need to do to be able to bid for a prize is register at 

app.galabid.com/halloween.  Bidding starts at 8:00 am on Satur-

day October 17
th

 and finishes at midnight on Halloween.  If you 

make a bid and are then outbid, you will receive a message so 

that you can bid again if you wish. 

So, please bid for a prize and help support North Cotswold Com-

munity Awareness – a great local charity that is making a real 

difference to the lives of low-income families.  

Steve Smith 
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FOR  SALE / WANTED  ITEMS 

Visitor Information Centre  01451 820211  

info@visitbourton.com 

To advertise items such as Household items, Toys, Garden Equipment 

etc, complete the contact form on the “Get in Touch” tab.  The advert 

should be no more than 15 words.  It must be received  before 12 noon 

on the 15th of the month.  No commercial adverts accepted for this 

section.   

Free for collection 

White plastic covered wine 

racks.  1 x 30 bottles  

& 2 x 15 bottles. Stackable.  

821200  

For Sale  

Ladies 3/4 Sheepskin jacket, 

Size 12 (generous). Excellent 

Condition. This is a top qual-

ity coat.  £15,      820315 

OUT AND ABOUT in October 

The following events were correct at the time of going to 

print but please check websites prior to travel and be aware 

changes may occur if the covid situation alters. 

2
nd

-11
th

 Cheltenham Literature Festival 2020, Cheltenham 

Town Hall / Everyman Theatre.   Hybrid event with live 

streaming & some “real” events.  Tickets essential visit 

https://www.cheltenhamfestivals.com/literature/  

3
rd

-31
st

 PYO Pumpkin, Cotswold Farm Park, Guiting Power GL54 

5FL,  01451 850307,  Book tickets in advance—https://

cotswoldfarmpark.co.uk 

3
rd

 Burford Designer Makers Fair, Warwick Hall, Church 

Green, https://indiefairs.com/designer-makers-fair-

burford  11am-4pm, FREE Entry. Ceramics, textiles, jew-

ellery, prints, glass, wood and more.  

 10
th

 Witney Food and Drink Fair, in & around St Mary's 

Church, Church Green, OX28 4AW.   10.30am– 5pm.  

Adults £3, under 12s FREE.  Local high-quality, artisan 

produce. Local businesses and charities are also repre-

sented in the Local Focus Area.  

10
th—

11
th

 Dog Swim Saturday at Cheltenham Parks Lido, Keyn-

sham Road, Cheltenham, GL53 7PU.  10am –2pm.  Tick-

ets & info -https://www.sandfordparkslido.org.uk/ 

28
th-

31
st

 Christmas Gift & Fashion Fair,  The Centaur, Chelten-

ham Racecourse , 9.30am-5pm, Covid safe environment. 

Limited number of customers to allow social distancing. 

Pre-register online for track & traceability. 120+ top-

quality companies.  01367 860017.    

Various dates: Autumn photography workshops, Batsford Ar-

boretum. Brush-up on your photography skills & capture 

the beautiful autumn colours on a photography work-

shop. For more details visit www.batsarb.co.uk 

Various dates: Outdoor watercolour workshops at Batsford 

Arboretum. Complete beginners and experienced paint-

ers are all welcome. Call Carl on 07816 437283 or email 

carl.march@live.com for more information and to book.  

Most local attractions are open (with restrictions). It is essen-

tial to check prior to travelling for precise details.   Some ven-

ues require pre booking of tickets. 

Batsford Arboretum & Garden Centre, nr. Moreton-in-Marsh, 

GL56 9AD, www.batsarb.co.uk  Tel: 01386 701441.  Non mem-

bers must book tickets in advance via website.  See page 14. 

Birdland Park & Gardens, Rissington Rd, Bourton-on-the-

Water, 01451 820480. www.birdland.co.uk.  Pre booked tick-

ets required. 

B l en h e im  P a l ace ,  W o od st o ck ,  OX 2 0  1 P P 

www.blenheimpalace.com 01993 810530.  Pre booked timed 

admissions only.   

Cotswold Farm Park, Guiting Power, GL54 5FL . 01451 850307.  

www.cotswoldfarmpark.co.uk   

Cotswold Wildlife Park and Gardens, Bradwell Grove, Burford, 

OX18 4JP,  01993 823 006, www.cotswoldwildlifepark.co.uk 

Gloucestershire & Warwickshire Steam Railway, 01242 

621405.  www.gwsr.com Pre booking essential, limited service. 

National Trusts—Some now open / partially open, including 

Hidcote Gardens and Snowshill.  Advance booking of tickets is 

essential. Go to www.nationaltrust.org/southwest 

Sudeley Castle & Gardens, Winchcombe, GL54 5JD.   01242 

604 244.  www.sudeleycastle.co.uk   

For Sale  

Modern Single Bed,  

New condition.   

£35.   

824162 

For Sale  

6 “Remedi Electrode” Pads, 

Self adhesive, re-usable.  

New.  For use with pain relief 

machine.  £5.  824250 

For Sale  

Hill Billy Golf trolley.  Good 

used condition fully working.  

May soon need new battery. 

£30.          810 415    

For Sale Computer sound 

system Logitech S-0123B/C 

Stereo speakers & wired sub-

woofer.  Excellent fully work-

ing condition.  £25, 810 415.    

For Sale  

Black leather briefcase, Tilley 

Executive style, little used.  

Excellent condition 

£20,     810415     

For Sale 

Roberts Portable Radio 

In as new condition 

Battery operated 

810 415,         £10.  

For Sale  

3 Wheeled Walking Aid,  

with bag.  Blue.   

£10,  

07546 724186 

For Sale  

DORO FLIP PHONE WITH 

CHARGING STAND AND BELT 

POUCH 

£15,         810415    

For Sale  

Set of Drain Rods,  

£5, 

07546 724186 

For Sale  
IVACARE BORA/ SPECTRA XTR elec-

tric wheelchair . New Sept 19, under 

warranty. Only used indoors, com-

fortable/ versatile.  Cost  £3,500.  

Sell £1,750 ONO. 07881 923284. 

For Sale  

Single Pine Bed Frame, 90cm 

x 190cm.  Good Condition. 

£20,  

822645 

For Sale  

China Beswick Labrador Dog, 

£10, 

07546 724186 

Wanted   

Companion/housekeeper/

driver for lady in village  

approximately 20 hours or 

more a week 

07768 806043 

Wanted 

Kind Cleaning Lady  

Approximately 1 day a 

week  

flexi hours possible 

07768 806043 
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Call Tracy for a FREE Quote 

“Highly Recommended” 

01451 850267 

07450 036 855 

• Mc Timoney Chiropractor est. 1999 

• Dry Needling /Scenar Pain relief Therapy 

• Equine / Animal Chiropractor 

• Registered with the General Chiropractor Council 

Tina Hamer, dc,mmca, amc, mbmas   

Gentle and effective treatment for a variety of conditions 

IN PAIN??? 
TRY “THE BACK WOMAN” AT BOURTON! 

37 Roman way, Bourton-on-the-Water, GL54 2EW 

Tel: 01451 509125 / 07884 312559 

Email:   tina.hamer@sky.com           www.bourtonchiropractor.co.uk   

A Surprise! 
Thank you to whom it may concern.  A great surprise to walk 

over the Conygers, to find the very long grass had been cut and 

the kissing gate mended with new posts and hinges. 

It is more than a pleasure for the residents to have their own 

oasis of peace and quite so close to the overcrowding of The 

Green.  

A number of our younger residents also meet up with their 

friends but we do wish they would take their empty cans home 

or find the waste bins in front of Harrington House; that would 

save my husband the job of clearing up at the end of the day.  

Around 8pm a welcome sight!  6 young men stepped into Sher-

borne Street from the Conygers alleyway holding a number of 

cans and they put them into the bin by Harrington House.  I 

congratulated them on being tidy and 

enquired if they were local.  Not all 

were but they had attended the Cots-

wold School. 

We are looking forward to the quieter 

months ahead. 

Mollie Wise 
P.S. Let’s give credit where credit is due.   

Bourton Men in Sheds 

We had to cancel our Open Day back 

in March because of Covid 19 and 

we don't think we will be able to 

arrange another one this year. We 

have to make room for new items 

for the winter months so we have a 

number of items for sale which we 

need to sell. We offer sale items 

(stocks are limited) during the times that the Sheds are open, 

i.e Monday, Wednesday, Friday from 9.30 until 12.30 behind 

the British Legion. All welcome. 

We have also large bags of kindling at £5 per bag and bags of 

off-cuts FREE to anyone who wants them. So don't delay and 

stock up for the winter months. A BARGAIN! 

Our website has many other items that we can make, so check 

it out at www.bourtonmeninsheds.weebly.com 

Bourton Men in Sheds is supported 

as a Community Activity by local 

charity Cotswold Friends. 

Dave Birch 

Bourton Panto Group 

We’re now on our way to woolly 

hats and mulled wine (I avoided 

saying it) and usually  rehearsals 

would be well underway by now for our next pantomime. 

Due to the Covid 19 pandemic and the current restrictions it 

will come as no surprise that the BPG Committee have sadly 

taken the decision to postpone our plans for our 40th anni-

versary pantomime in January 2021. 

Our priority is the safety of our members and the audience, 

this means that rehearsals, set building and performances are 

not viable. 

Although getting together is difficult at the moment the com-

mittee are in touch regularly planning and plotting.  We feel 

that we cannot let our 40
th

 year pass by without celebrating 

with you all so we have some plans which, with help from our 

members,  will mean we can not only perform sometime in 

the new year when it’s safe to do so, but we also have plans 

for other events so watch this space. 

As you will know , we are a completely self funded organisa-

tion and, along with many others, we have lost all of our 

fundraising events this year. We have a dedicated group of 

Patrons who have continued to support us through the years 

and we would like to give special thanks to the Patrons who 

have donated extra funds to the group to ensure that we not 

only reach 40 years but continue for many more years after 

that. 

It was with sadness we heard of the passing of one of our 

loyal Patrons, Brenda Aspinall. Brenda came and supported 

the group at every performance, she always came to the BPG 

social events and enjoyed spending time with the members. 

She will be missed by group members and all those who knew 

her.                                 JACKIE DENHAM 
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Felines & 
Friends  

 

Pet Sitters & Dog Walkers  
Caring for your Pets 

Since 1996 

 

Phone : 07803016993 

Email :  

felinesandfriends9@gmail.com 
 
 Daily Dog Walks 
 Cat & small pet home 

visiting service 
 Doggie Day Care 
 Small dog boarding 
 House sitting 
 References available 

GLOUCESTERSHIRE’S FINE ART AUCTIONEERS 

Free auction valuations 

Regular fine art & antiques sales 

Insurance & probate valuations 
 

01452 344499 

enquiries@chorleys.com 

www.chorleys.com 
 

PRINKNASH ABBEY PARK  

GLOUCESTERSHIRE GL4 8EU 
 

Being Alone 

When somebody is living alone 

Just take a moment to pick up the 

‘phone. 

A cheerful word to show you care, 

The human voice you can’t compare!! 

Millie Thomas 

In response to the statement in 

the last edition,  

by ‘Three concerned residents’ 

Having read their statement in the 

Browser, and subsequently attended 

the zoom Council meeting on Septem-

ber 2
nd

, we would like to offer sincere 

thanks to them, on behalf of all the 

residents of our village who had not 

previously heard anything about the 

proposed ‘pedestrianisation scheme’ 

They spoke out and brought this 

scheme to everyone’s notice thus giv-

ing us all the chance to vote on it and 

vote we did, defeating the proposal by 

a huge majority. 

The fact that they were severely repri-

manded by the Council, is totally wrong 

as was subsequently proved.  

Clearly the people of our village should 

be consulted and involved in any such 

major decisions which would affect all 

our lives. 

Thank you to ‘Three Concerned Resi-

dents.’       Brian and Judy Harden 

Tourism Action Group 

After the issues relating to the proposed 

experimental pedestrianisation of the 

village centre and then the large influx of 

visitors this year, a number of residents 

and businesses approached me, asking 

whether I would set up a team to look at 

how we can deal with the challenges we 

face in the village. I said yes and have 

now set up a group as follows: 

Aim: 

• To understand better the issues facing 

the village regarding tourism and the 

volume of visitors. 

Objectives: 

• To come up with imaginative solutions 

to address these issues. 

• To ensure that the opinions and ideas 

of Bourton residents and businesses 

are acknowledged and incorporated 

into practical solutions which will 

benefit the village. 

• To ensure that tourists respect the life 

of the village and that they have a 

positive experience when they visit. 

Are you interested in being part of this 

too? Do you have ideas on parking, traf-

fic, how to manage the volume of tour-

ists, how to protect and enhance the 

beauty of the village? 

I’m keen to hear from you. We need peo-

ple of all ages and from all parts of Bour-

ton. 

This won’t be easy as there are some 
things out of our control but let’s try very 
hard to make some positive changes! 
Please email me if you’d like to be in-
volved. 

County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson  
(Bourton and Northleach) 

paul.hodgkinson@gloucestershire.gov.uk 

Health and safety risks  

in our village 

and the threat to health  
I have recently written and sent a de-

tailed and comprehensive letter to the 

Director of Public Health for Glouces-

tershire at Gloucestershire County 

Council. It includes photos of crowded 

Bourton (with no adherence to Covid 

regulations) traffic jams and rubbish 

and many other issues concerning the 

health and safety of the local commu-

nity. 

 

If you would like a copy to read, please 

send a request to this email address: 

botw.ot@outlook.com and I will be 

happy to send you one. All that is re-

quired is to write these words in the 

subject line: Request for letter. 

Cleo Carruthers 

In response to the statement in 

the last edition,  

by ‘Three concerned residents’ 

In response to the article last month by 

the three concerned residents,  it would 

seem that the three mentioned believe 

that being “fully justified in bringing it 

our attention in the way we did” vindi-

cates them as the end justified the 

means, however these “means” in-

volved sending out misleading and inac-

curate information prior to the proposal 

being published and as such could have 

surely clouded people’s views prior to 

the final and different proposals being 

published. 

The real loser here is not whether we 

did or did not have pedestrianisation 

but democracy itself as it was quite 

clear that the “three” knew exactly 

what they were doing and that “their” 

ends justified “their” means. 

Martin Macklin 
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QUAKERS  

The Religious Society of Friends 

Every Sunday 11am  

at  The Friends Meeting House,  

Pytt Lane, Burford 

Enquiries welcome Howard Crook    

01451 810447.   

To request a free info pack,  

email: outreach@quaker.org.uk 

Message from the Church  ROMAN CATHOLIC PARISH OF 

OUR LADY & ST. KENELM, STOW ON THE 

WOLD, GL54 1DR with 

OUR LADY, HELP OF CHRISTIANS, BOUR-

TON ON THE WATER, GL54 2ER.   

Priest: Fr. Stephen Lambert 07836 384932  

Email: sulharcomb@aol.com 

Parish website: stow-bourtoncatholic.net 

All week-end and weekday Masses at the 

Catholic Churches in Stow and Bourton are 

taking place at the usual times and in the usual 

places, as set out below.  The Churches are 

organised to ensure that social distancing is 

preserved at all times. Stewards will seat you. 

After every Mass the Churches are cleaned in 

compliance with Government and Bishops’ 

Conference hygiene requirements.  

All worshippers are required to wear face 

masks. Please bring your own but we do have 

spares available. 

Mass on Sundays and Solemnities is recorded 

and put out on YouTube around 10.30 am on 

the day of recording. If you wish to receive our 

weekly newsletter by email and the link to the 

Sunday Mass please email me (address above) 

and I will add you to our circulation list. 

Baptisms, Funerals, Weddings and the Sacra-

ment of Reconciliation are all able to take 

place, subject to the latest requirements, and 

visits to the housebound to take Holy Com-

munion are being made.  Email or phone me if 

this is required. 

 

WEEK END MASSES:   

Sat. evenings: Vigil Mass 6 pm—Bourton  

   Sunday morning:  9 am Mass  - Stow.  

WEEKDAY MASSES:  

Mon, Wed, Fri, 9 am Stow.  

Tue, Thur, 10 am Bourton.  

Fr. Stephen.     

BOURTON-ON-THE-WATER BAPTIST CHURCH 

We have a daily Bourton Baptist Church live broadcast, every day at 11am, a 10 min-

ute local information and chat, joke, thought for the day, and prayer. Rev Ian Fowler 

is joined by Justine for a song on Sunday so it’s a slightly longer 

time broadcasting. All are very welcome, its very easy to find and 

can run on any internet device - your computer, your mobile 

phone.. and its recorded so available later too.  

You can find it at – twitch.tv/bourtonbaptist 

 The Rev’d Rowena King 

 revrowena@gmail.com 

 01451 821282 

 www.bourtonparishchurch.co.uk 
  

We are delighted to be worshipping in 

church again, and look forward to seeing you soon.  

Every Sunday 

11am – Holy Communion at St Lawrence (also live streamed on Facebook) 

6pm – Evening prayer – on Zoom (contact us for joining details) 

Every Monday 9am – Morning Prayer – a short space of quiet and prayer to start the 

week 

Every Wednesday 10:30 am (except 28th Oct) – short service of Holy Communion 

Watch our live streams at: 

https://www.facebook.com/StLawrencesBourtonOnTheWater 

HIRE of HALLS 

Baden Powell Hall 

lettingsbph@gmail.com  

Baptist Church Hall 

Yvonne Finch 01451 820175 

Bourton Cricket Clubhouse 

Kirsten Morgan 07788 137838 

British Legion Hall Branch Office  

01451 824303  

Community Centre 

Jo Herbert  01451820712 

admin@bourtononthewaterpc.org.uk 

Victoria Hall  

Annette Lane 01451821039 

Wyck Rissington Village Hall 

Liz 07715 763414 

wyckrissvh@gmail.com 

Cotswold Hall, Northleach 

Jacques Astic  01451 860366 

Bourton Farmers Market  

Jaye Whalley 07986 085599 

I am writing this article on 14th Septem-

ber, when many Churches celebrate the 

Exaltation of the Holy Cross. On this day 

we recall three historical events: The 

finding of the True Cross by St. Helena, 

mother of the Roman Emperor Constan-

tine; the dedication of churches built by 

Constantine on the site of the Holy Sep-

ulchre and Mount Calvary where the 

crucifixion of Jesus Christ took place, and 

the restoration of the True Cross to Jeru-

salem in 630. 

In a deeper sense, at the other end of 

the year from Holy Week and Easter, 

Christians are again reminded on this day 

of the salvation of the whole human race 

by the crucifixion and resurrection of 

Jesus Christ.   The Catechism of the 

Catholic Church explains that on the 

Cross on that first Good Friday ‘Christ 

took upon himself the whole weight of 

evil and took away the sin of the world’.  

What this means is that the permanence 

of evil and death was ‘nailed to the cross’ 

by Jesus Christ, whom death could not 

hold, for he rose again in triumph on 

Easter Day, preparing the way to immor-

tality for us.  

Lots of us have crucifixes. Sometimes we 

wear them on our person, or we have 

one in our house, even if we are not par-

ticularly ‘religious’. A crucifix is a cross 

with the figure 

of the Lord 

hanging upon it 

and the signifi-

cance of this is 

that the Cruci-

fied Lord was 

also the Risen 

Lord. So, a cru-

cifix is a sign of 

hope, not de-

spair. 

A cross without 

the figure of Our Lord upon it is quite 

meaningless – despite so many funeral 

service sheets bearing a plain cross. 

Without the crucified and risen Christ 

the cross is no longer a sign of hope. 

Fr. Stephen 
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Hello Young Bourtonians, 

What a year it has been! Now that most of 

you are back at school perhaps things will 

start to feel a bit more ’normal’. Seeing 

friends always helps one to feel more posi-

tive and a smile can ’make someone’s day’. 

Have an Outstanding October! 

Christine  Sub Editor  

                   For The Younger Generation 

 

 

Building on our history of high achievement 
After months out of school, I am delighted to have all our stu-

dents back. Our new Year 7s and Year 12s in particular have 

started an exciting new stage in their learning. 

Covid-19 continues to affect us all and we have adapted our 

approach regarding transport, moving about school, social 

spaces and hygiene. Nevertheless, we continue to focus on 

excellent teaching and learning in a caring environment. 

Although examinations were cancelled this summer, our con-

sistently high standards were reflected in some hard-earned 

and exceptional grades, enabling our young people to progress 

with confidence to their next phase of learning, training and 

employment. 

Outstanding A Levels and university destinations. 

I am proud of every one of our Sixth Form leavers though I can 

mention only a few here: Anna, with four A*s, who is reading 

Biochemistry at Oxford; Louis, who was awarded three A*s 

and an A and is off to read Physics at Imperial College, London; 

and Zoe, also with outstanding results, who is studying Drama 

and Theatre Studies at Royal Holloway, University of London. 

Alec and Jake, exceptional scientists with A*s in four subjects, 

are off to Lancaster and Durham respectively; and Clara will 

read History and Politics at Edinburgh. 

GCSE success into Sixth 

Form. 

Now in Year 12, three 

students deserve par-

ticular recognition for 

achieving Grade 9 in 

every one of their sub-

jects: congratulations to 

Lucy, Callum and Faris. 

The entire year group 

demonstrated commitment and resilience despite much un-

certainty. Reflecting their exceptional work, 87.5% of students 

achieved the benchmark of five Grade 9-4 passes, and I am 

delighted to see so many now focusing on their A Levels and 

vocational studies in our thriving Sixth Form. 

Will Morgan, Principal 

Answers to Last Month’s Disney Quiz 

1  Snow White and the Seven Dwarves 7  Robin Williams 

2  The Little Mermaid   8  Tangled 

3  The Princess and the Frog  9 San Fransokyo 

4  Phil Collins     10  Mufassa 

5  Reindeer     11 The Jungle Book 

6  Thumper     12 A Turtle 

Wanted! New Players 

Moreton Rangers is a local community club with a great family 

atmosphere, and their Under 12 squad (school year 7) are now 

entering their sixth season under the dedicated and supportive 

coaching of FA qualified coach, Stuart Allen. 

Playing 9-a-side in the Witney & District Youth League, they 

have been promoted every season to reach the A league and 

are now looking for dedicated players, who love football, to 

enhance the squad. 

“We have a great track record of taking players of mixed abili-

ties and bringing out the best in them as a team” says coach 

Allen. His success in developing young players is supported by 

the fact that last year, three of the squad were selected for 

additional training with Leicester City Football Club’s Youth 

Academy. 

Training takes place on Thursday evenings, with home 

matches played on Saturday mornings at the Cricket Club, 

Moreton-in-the-Marsh. 

Anyone interested in developing their skills, having fun and 

being part of a great team should contact Stuart Allen on 

07808 077759 or moreton-rangers-football@hotmail.com 

Penny Harris 

4 Shires Swimming Club  

Exciting news, 4 Shires Swimming Club are thrilled to be ex-

panding training into two pools from late September.  This 

means we are able to extend training sessions for our swim-

mers at Kingham and Sibford, at a time when other clubs are 

still struggling to get pool time.  The extra sessions start from 

Monday 21st September across all squads.   

We are also pleased to announce that we are again able to run 

trials for potential new swimmers.  If you have a swimmer who 

is ASA grade 7 or above who is interested in competitive swim-

ming then please contact Jo Shaw our membership secretary 

for more details membership@4ssc.co.uk   

Lucy and Richard Warner 
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 Local Groups and Organisations  for the  YOUNGER  GENERATION 

Army Cadets  IJ Haines    850758  after 6.30pm 

Beavers    bourton beavers@gmail.com 

Bell Ringers,  BoW   Anne Clark  820759 

Bourton Gymnastic Club   Martin Collett 820015 /07870624180  

Bourton Road Runners Juniors  Richard  Buffton   831733 / 824379 

B’n Out of School Club (OSC)     07950 048066 

 

Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Lucy Gillespie    

    craiglucygillespie@yahoo.com 

B’n Vale Equestrian Centre   Leanne Launchbury   821101 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  James Hilltout   07946 397186 

    www.bourtontennisclub.org 

Brownies    Kathleen Punchard   824459 

Bumblebeez  babies & pre-school tots   Rowena King  821282 

Canoe  Club   Oliver Robbins  07890318079 

Guides       07843282262 

Cubs    Nick Hawke  01451 822786  

Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

Noah’s Ark Toddlers Group  Ian Fowler   07906518316 

Pre-School   Julie Cooper  07950 048066 

Pre-School  Jujitsu   Andy or Hayley  07951587398 

Pre-School Gymnastics   Caroline Ardron  07793949198 

Pre-School Friday Club  Gina Davis   07515866358 

Pre School Music Class  Sian Ferris   01242 890200 

Rascals, Babies & Toddlers  Veronika Bosher  01451 824257 

Rainbows       07941502222 

4Shires Swimming   Jo Shaw   membership@4ssc.uk.uk 

Scouts/Explorer Scouts  Scott & Lynn Dartnell  810332 

    Bourton-scouts@talktalk.net 

Taekwon-do    Lee Chapman   01285 640500 

Wiggle    Maria Blundell-Palethorpe 07732754431 

Youth Club   Pip Duckmanton  07796346781 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  

We were fortunate enough to be able to schedule in the 2020 

Bourton Vale Junior Tennis Club Championship on September 

6
th

. A limited field of players but all very eager to do their best, 

and that they did! It is just incredible to see the improvement 

each player has made over the course of one year, especially 

considering the circumstances. The first match to be played 

was William Bell (5) against Raef Blundell-Palethorpe (8) and 

only the second point in saw a tremendous rally of over 8 

shots. Both boys played really well in all of their matches with 

Raef just getting the better of William to claim runner-up spot. 

Next up was Scarlett Blundell-Palethorpe (6) against last year’s 

champ, William Souch (9). Looking much more comfortable 

hitting the ball this year and always with a smile on her face, 

Scarlett was overjoyed every time she scored a point. Great to 

see her having such fun. William Souch playing in his other 

matches had warmed up nicely and was zinging the returns 

back to rack up the points, eventually winning all 3 of his 

matches. Well done William, this year’s Junior Club Champion 

for the second consecutive year! 

See you on court! 

Alex Peyton 

Left to Right = William Bell, William Souch, Scarlett & Raef  

Blundell-Thorpe 
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Cotswold North Rainbows 

We have not been able to hold any 

face to face meetings since March 

due to Covid 19, but Guiding has 

still been happening in the Division - 

Rainbows have taken part in ‘Adventures at Home’ where chal-

lenges have been sent to the girls via emails for them to com-

plete. An ‘Adventures at Home’ Virtual Festival was held and 

they have all been working hard to gain their Interest badges. 

Girlguiding Gloucestershire has put on 2 Virtual Camps that all 

girls from Rainbows and Leaders could register for - The Bubbs 

Hill Bash was held in June and was so popular that the Summer 

Bash was then held in August. There were many activities split 

into different zones for the girls to have fun with and each 

Camp concluded with a virtual Camp Fire. 

Tillie from 2nd Moreton-In-

Marsh Rainbows gained all 12 

of the Rainbow Interest 

Badges which is a fantastic 

achievement. 

Girlguiding have produced a 

special badge for the girls, 

the ‘Conquering the Covid-19 

Crisis in 2020 by Spending 

Time Apart but together at 

Heart’ badge. We hope 

to be returning to some 

face to face meetings 

again soon.  

Daphne Walton 

The Adventures of Rex 

Ali Lane is thrilled to present her newly published children’s 

book, The Adventures of Rex, which follows the uplifting true 

story of her real life rescue rabbit. With illustrations from the 

magnificent Milly Sargent, student of the Cotswold School, the 

book sees an imperfectly perfect Rex transition from his timid 

beginning at his scary home in a pet shop’s unwanted section 

to the loving family that he had always wished for.  

Ali initially reached out to The Cotswold School Academy and 

their talented aspiring artists to commission the illustrations 

for her charismatic bunny and his friends but never quite ex-

pected the astoundingly high level of responses she received. 

Whilst every sketch and drawing had a different appeal, one 

really did stand out from the rest. With quirky characters and 

distinctive expressions, fif-

teen year old Milly had truly 

captivated the unique charm 

of every animal that Ali had 

adored for so many years, 

none more so than her be-

loved Rex. She hopes that the 

story will subconsciously 

teach children to embrace 

their individualities and know 

that every person and every 

animal is entitled to experi-

ence real love and affection.  

Alison Lane 

 

Alison and Millie 
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RNLI 
RNLI Lifeguards and lifeboats 

around the coast have continued 

to save lives despite the threat of 

Covid 19. 

Unfortunately like other charities 

we have been unable to fund-

raise in the usual way. Events have been cancelled to keep eve-

ryone safe including this year’s Fish Supper. If you would like to 

hold your own ‘safe’ supper within government Covid guide-

lines please use these links: 

https://rnli.org/fish-supper 

https://rnli.org/fish-supper/download-materials 

We will be setting up a Just Giving Page linked to our North 

Cotswold Branch. This money will also be 

linked to Wales and the West.  Just Giving 

page link : https://www.justgiving.com/

fundraising/north-cotswold-rnli 

Thank you for your continued support.  Julia 

IRENE’S CHARITY KNITTING CIRCLE  

As we approach Autumn with shorter days and cooler 

weather it is time to consider making warm clothes, hats, 

scarves and gloves for both children and adults along with 

the blankets, baby beanie hats and clothing for newborns 

and prem babies.  We will also be supplying more twiddle-

muffs for the elderly in our local care homes.  

Each year we invite Community Awareness to select items 

for the needy families in Gloucestershire and surrounds. So a 

selection of toys, blankets and clothing for these families this 

Christmas will be given to help provide comfort for them. 

These items will be selected towards the end of November 

for inclusion in the parcels distributed around Christmas 

time.  

Peter and I have received several collections of knitted items 

during the last month and look forward to hearing from you 

from time to time about items you have knitted/crocheted 

whilst this dreadful Corona Virus epidemic continues.  

We are so sorry we cannot all meet up for our “Knit and Nat-

ter” Coffee mornings at the moment. You can always tele-

phone us. Arrangements can be made for collection of your 

knitted items or you can 

deliver them to us if you are 

able. Please telephone and 

let us know in advance. As 

always, we send our very 

best wishes to you all.  

Take care. Irene and Peter  

For further information 

contact: Irene Summers 

Tel: 01451 798718 Peter 

Boxall Tel: 01451 820099  

Bourton on the Water Probus 

Our planned start up of regular meetings in 

September had to be cancelled due to the new 

Government regulations.  This left many mem-

bers disappointed and frustrated and wonder-

ing when things could return to normal. 

The Chairman and committee have continued 

to have meetings via Zoom and will let current, 

and any prospective, members know as soon as there is any 

chance of a full meeting at the Community Centre on Moore 

Road. Please be careful and stay safe.   

Bill Furner 
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The Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser  Bourton Browser      

is printed by  Peter Dunford,    

01608 658104,    

petedunf@aol.com 

Bourton-on-the-Water WI  

Bourton-on-the-Water WI had a 

long awaited socially distanced 

meet up and presentation event on Tuesday 8th September. 

The ladies had a very pleasant afternoon in a member’s gar-

den which was kindly loaned for the occasion. Tracey Lamac-

raft was presented with the Rose Bowl for her inspired photo-

graph of a selection of her beautifully grown Roses. Antoin-

ette  Green was presented with a bottle of Prosecco as runner 

up.  Both ladies were presented with their prizes by Jean 

Furner, The WI Chairman. 

The event was a great success with everybody looking forward 

to a more settled future, when monthly meetings would be 

able to resume. 

Vanessa Pound  

Bourton Vale Gardening Club 

“A garden is a friend you can visit anytime” 

Shorter days and cooler autumn nights trigger a change in de-

ciduous leaf colour, as the dominant green pigment, we see in 

spring and summer produced by chlorophyll slows down and 

eventually stops when trees prepare to shed their leaves.  The 

yellow and orange colours of carotenes are revealed beneath 

the fading green, and if we are fortunate to enjoy an autumn 

with dry, bright sunny days and cold nights, this mix of weather 

produces increased sugars in the leaves to reveal the anthocya-

nin hues of red and pink too. 

The best places to see this magical sight are the Westonbirt and 

Batsford arboretums, Blenheim Palace and Hidcote all bookable 

in advance this year and the wilder woods at Foxholes, Guiting 

Power and Chedworth or further afield in the Forest of Dean. 

Escaping to autumnal woodlands is not only a fantastic uplifting 

sight, a little tree hugging or forest bathing is good for the soul. 

In this unusual year, our gardens, allotments and wilder spaces 

have been invaluable to all of us, just watching a tree, plant, 

insect or wild creature, letting nature bring some calm in 

amongst the craziness even for a few moments recharges us for 

another day. 

Take care of yourselves and others too, stay safe. 

Julie Huckle 
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BOURTON LIBRARY  

IS OPEN FOR CLICK AND COLLECT 

We now offer a collection by appointment 

service for books and other items 

You can either: 

• Reserve Books via the Library catalogue 

• Use our Off the Shelf online request on the Library Website 

to request the type of books or other items you enjoy and 

we will select on your behalf for you from Bourton Library 

Ring on 01451 820964 to ask for items to be selected or re-

served for you. 

Bourton Library is open 9- 1 & 2 -5 Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Friday while there are Covid 19 restrictions in place.  

To collect your books come to the window at the corner of the 

building.  

When you return the books please be aware that they will 

now be put into quarantine, so will not be discharged from 

your account for 72hrs. We will back date the returned 

books to the day we received them to avoid fines. 

We look forward to seeing you.  

Janet Lockyear 

Batsford is famed for its spectacular autumn colour as the magnifi-

cent maples and cherries take over as the stars of the show! Enjoy 

56 acres of magical walks as the arboretum changes from green to a 

kaleidoscope of reds, pinks & golds. 

Arboretum admission tickets must be purchased in advance* via our 

website: www.batsarb.co.uk *Excluding Batsford members.   

Batsford Arboretum & Garden Centre,  

nr. Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 9AD  

Tel: 01386 701441. Open daily 10am-4pm  

Batsford Arboretum  and 

Garden Centre, naturally 

beautiful all year round 



 

14 

Paula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair StudioPaula’s Hair Studio    
Lansdowne, Bourton-on-the-Water 

     Styling Ladies &  
      Gentlemen’s Hair  
          since 1977 
    For an appointment call  
            01451 821204 

Chimney Sweep 

Charlie 
Please get in touch to book your log 

burner/stove/chimney in! 

www.chimneysweepcharlie.co.uk 

chimneysweepcharlie@outlook.com 

07923 047682 

• Fully insured 

• CCTV inspection 

• Log  burners 

• Stoves 

• Inglenooks and 

more! 

Cotswolds Radio at The Old Prison 

“GOOOOOD morning Northleach” rang out 

from the Radio Northleach Breakfast Show 

on 27
th

 March. 

We started with a clear vision of a radio 

station to inform and entertain during the 

lockdown, with a legacy of a permanent 

home for the training of young people and 

supporting the local community. 

Each step along the path has been a challenge. Sometimes with 

unexpected results.  After a considerable amount of time and 

frustration with the technology but with patience and enor-

mous support and encouragement, we are now settled at The 

Old Prison. 

The vision was shared by others as we all moved into a new 

world. Dr. Paul Johnson and County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson 

reassured us with regular weekly bulletins. We heard from  

David, Will Morgan and Miss Williams, head teachers at the 

Cotswold School and the Primary School. Annabelle has pro-

moted and presented an entertainment show; her son Harry 

has presented Saturday Club, alongside Cash, Lottie and Isla, all 

young pupils at Northleach School. Year 6 gave a series of 

beautiful readings and created a show to mark the end of their 

primary schooling. 

Two Cotswolds School pupils Poppy and Johnty have presented 

their musical selections in the evening, alongside Henry Yates’s 

jazz. Overall, an exciting start to our pledge to make the air-

waves available to the next generation.   

At lunchtimes, Sian read poetry and Cider with Rosie to start 

daytime broadcasting. Led by Kathy and Richard, Quiz Nights 

raised listener numbers to record levels to become the core of 

our fundraising commitment. With exceptional generosity, the 

local community, joined by family and friends throughout the 

UK, raised in the region of £1,500 for the playgroup, £2,000 for 

the Primary School and £1,000 for a primary school in Cirences-

ter, plus £1,500 to support the radio station.  

The Old Prison is an ideal home and we hope to further extend 

the number of visitors who can explore the original jail cells, 

relax in the glasshouse cafe, or take a drink in the Exercise Yard 

(the large rear garden). Serving artisan coffees, brunch classics, 

homemade cakes, and lunchtime specials, the chefs source 

ingredients from local suppliers and are passionate about deliv-

ering great taste, great quality and great value. 

In September, we became Cotswolds Radio, continuing as a not 

for profit company. We all hope you enjoy The Old Prison and 

radio station and look forward to entertaining you over the 

weeks and months ahead.                          Keith Blundell  

Bourton Street Volunteers 

Lynda writes: 

We are now in October, I know I was hoping that Covid-19 had 

done its worst and was becoming a memory. I expect a num-

ber of you did too.  Spikes, R number, tests and isolating are 

back with us again, I suppose they never left! 

Please be reassured that Bourton-on-the-Water Street Volun-

teers and drivers are still here to help out with shopping, pre-

scription, pets, phone calls and anything else that helps you or 

your family.  We still have volunteer drivers delivering orders 

you phone into the Co-op in Bourton on a Monday, Wednes-

day or Friday, or you can use their Call and Collect service.  

Many of you will have slots from other supermarkets.  Things 

are in a better place than we were at the start of Covid times! 

Please, if you are aware of anyone you think could do with 

help, let us know at bourtoncovid19help@gmail.com 

If you only have a telephone, and would welcome a regular 

chat, you can phone Cotswold Friends on 01608 652019.   If 

you would like to volunteer to befriend a local person, call 

01608 697007. 

Amanda writes: 

Lynda and I have refreshed the email list of those kind resi-

dents who signed up as Bourton Street Volunteers.  We will be 

contacting you all again.  As we go into autumn, it is better that 

we are prepared for the next challenge covid may bring us as 

winter approaches.   

The positive side of Covid lockdown is that many of us have got 

to know our neighbours, and made connections that can re-

start again in times of need.  It is great if this is arranged infor-

mally and directly between you, but for those new calls for 

help, Bourton Street Volunteers need to know who we can call 

on.   

Unlike the original lockdown, many volunteers have work, chil-

dren at school, and other commitments.  We realise that.  Be-

ing on our BSV list only commits you to receiving an email or 

phone call from us, and you can always decline the request. 

We also want to be sure that we can support our volunteers 

well.  We have applied for a small grant from the Co-op, and 

have already been successful in gaining support from other 

sources including SSEN and Parish Council.  We would like to 

thank the Parish Clerking team and fellow Councillors for their 

ongoing support.  And the Bourton Browser for making space 

for our regular updates. 

Finally, we thank ALL residents of Bourton-on-the-Water for 

volunteering, being cheerful and kind and for asking for help 

when it is needed.      Lynda Hicks and Amanda Davis 
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For amendments call 822431.        

Numbers without an area code are  01451 
 

Angling Club   Peter Pulham   820044 

Archery Club                        GRArcheryClub@gmail.com 

Badminton Club   clclare@gmail.com 

Bell Ringers, BOW    Anne Clark,   820759 

Bell Ringers , Gt Ris    Sheila Jesson,   820395 

Bourton-on the-Water WI       Jean Furner  810740 

Bourton Panto Group       Jan Close   831911 

Bourton Probus Club  Chris Fowler   820787 

B’n Road Runners   Lynn Hudson   01242 820920 

Bourton Rovers Football Club Brian Hall   07901106900 

Bourton Vale Cricket Club  Kirsty Morgan  07788 137838 

Bourton Vale Tennis Club  Ann Whitney   832215 

Brass & Silver Bands  John Finch   820175 

Bridge Club   Tim Morris   01285 750288 

Cotswold Fosseway Lions Club     0845 833 9825 

Embroiderers Guild  Julie Smith   01608 651006 

Flower Club   Nadine Dickinson  832199 

Friday Club (senior)  Marlene Johnston  810233 

Heart Smart   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 

History Society   Sue Roberts   822230 

Hockey    Tracy Dixon   07813187933 

Horticultural Society  Antoinette Green  824141 

Men in Sheds   Keith Barber  831886 

Memory Cafe    Teri  Walker  525222  

Moore Lunch Club  Jenny Stanfield   824338 

Moreton Bowls Club  Brenda Dix  821020 

North Cotswold Memory Club    Lorna   07971 929258 

Nth Cotswold National Trust Olivia Anphlett   01386 593085 

OPEN 4U      824225  

P3 Advice & Guidance Drop Ins     01608 653377  

Parkinson’s Exercise Group Cally Maxwell  07957 546 067 

Pilates    Robert Cox   07500 188445 

Read Easy North Cotswolds Sue Brereton   08444930686 

Respiratory   Sarah Clifton-Gord  01285 623450 

Rotary Club Nth Cotswolds Steve Whincup   07488 365908 

Rural Cinema   Mollie Wise   822365 

Scottish Dancing Group  Brenda Parsons   831876 

Strength & Balance Class  Cally Maxwell  07957 546 067 

Short Led Walks   Alan Robinson   821067 

St John Ambulance  Head Office  0877 104950 

T’ai Chi           Valerie Ward      07779 746346 
The Fitness League  Kathy Kirk   01993 882350 

U3A  Bourton & District  Susan Dodd     822431 

Wellness Group for women Claire Furner   07720 887205 

Windrush Carers Support Group  Barbara Newstead   821523 

4 Shires Swimming Club  Jo Shaw   membership@4ssc.uk.uk 

LOCAL GROUPS AND ORGANISATIONS Bourton-on-the-Water 
Azure blue sky with cotton wool clouds in ever 

changing pattern  

Ducks quacking in the river waiting for food 

Honey coloured stone arched bridges reflecting the sun’s rays. 

The Church bell strikes sonorously each quarter hour, chiming 

merrily at noon 

Gaily decorated shop fronts line the street 

Hurrying crowds busily shopping and sightseeing  

Children chattering noisily on a School trip 

Locals chat together as they meet for a cuppa exchanging 

views 

Restaurants and cafes are never short of customers enjoying 

their fare 

Hotels and B and B’s do a roaring trade in this prettiest of vil-

lages  

Cotswold charms abound causing people to flock there 

throughout the year 

Bourton-on-the-Water a name that con-

jures up all that is best about England  

A most wonderful place to live in or visit 

winter, spring, summer or Autumn  

Abbie Knowles  

Bourton Poppy Appeal 

Covid 19 and government regulations 

have limited what the Royal British Legion 

can do this year for its Poppy Appeal. 

Poppies and wooden crosses will be the 

only things on offer and they will be avail-

able in some supermarkets, garages, and shops in Bourton. 

Because we have been encouraged to pay for everything by 

card recently, please remember to have some cash available! 

Wreaths: I have wreaths for all the usual groups which we 

usually supply, plus a few spare.  In case the RBL office has not 

reopened by November, please contact me to arrange when 

and where you can collect your wreath. 

Mike Marshall.    

01451 820 866 
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Bourton-on-the-Water Library 
 Bourton Community Centre, Moore Rd,  

Bourton-on-the-Water, GL54 2 AZ.  01451 820964               

Opening Hours Tuesdays 10:00—13:00 

Wednesdays 14:00—17:00,  

Fridays 10:00-13:00 & 14:00—17:00 

Saturdays 10:00-13:00 

Friendly staff & volunteers. Internet access.  

www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/libraries  

Info Nikki Winters 01451 830352 

IMPORTANT TELEPHONE NUMBERS 

Doctors Surgery  01451 820242 

Out of hours GP Services 0300 421 0220 

NHS Dentist emergencies     0300 421 6440 

Appointments / enquiries 01242   215025 

Mr Speechley   01451 820306 

Mr Dannhauser  01451 821268 

Moore Friends Sandra Morgan   01451   824316  

George Moore O/P Clinic 0300 421 6940 

Moreton-in-Marsh Hosp 03004   218770 

Cheltenham Gen Hosp  03004   222222 

Cirencester Hospital  0300 421 6200 

Minor Injuries (Ciren. Hosp)  01285   884553 

Police (emergency)   999 

Police (all non emergency calls) 101 

Police Station    01452 907200 

Action Fraud   0300 123 2040 

Crimestoppers   0800 555 111 

Citizens Advice Bureau (CAB) 0808 800 0511 

Thursdays, by appointment only, at Moreton 

Area Centre, High St, Moreton,-in-Marsh.                  

Samaritans   01242 515777 

Bourton-on-the-Water Parish Council 

9am-3pm Monday-Friday 01451 820712 

Cotswold Dist Council  01285 623000 

Dog Warden   01285 623000 

Glos County Council  01452 425000 

Bourton Village District  Councillor 

Nick Maunder   07866 885468 

Bourton Vale District Councillor 

Richard Keeling   01451 821146 

County Councillor Paul Hodgkinson   07785 263759 

Emergency Calls & Hotlines 

Electricity SSE   0800 0727282  

Power Cuts   105 

Gas Emergency  0800 111999 

Thames Water   08000093964  

Environment Agency   0800 807060  

Coach Companies               

Pulhams Coaches (local) 01451 820369 

Volunteer Help Centre  

Moreton-in-Marsh   01608 651115 

Stow Veterinary Surgeons  01451 830620 

Dragon Vets, Upper Rissington 01451 600891 

Funeral Directors 

WJ Wright   01451 810700 

Solicitors 

Kendall & Davies  01451 820277 

Taxi Services 

Limozena   01451 820972 

Genny Stallabrass  01451 822665 

Tony Knight   07887  714047 

Private Hire   01451 822190 

McTimoney Chiropractor  01451  509125 

Tina Hamer   07884  312559 

Chiropodist Derek Brookes 01451 822540 

Chiropodist Catherine Smyth 01451 821840 

Foot Health Practitioners  

David Brookes    01451 509345 

Paul Brookes   01451 810981 

Ramona Gogolos  07884   318091 

Acupuncture 

Sue Britton   01451 821927 

Andrea Bailey   07702   928139 

Cotswold Osteopaths   01451 810086 

Reflexology Adrienne Halliday 07885   730495 

Annabel Drury   01451 828118 

Physiotherapy & Acupuncture 

Lucy Walmsley   01451 822660 

Menopause Solutions Barbara-Ann   07788 743738 

Church of England 

Rev Rowena King  revrowena@gmail.com 

Baptist Church 

Ian Fowler  Church Office 01451 824225 

Catholic Church 

Father Stephen Lambert 01608 674354  

Newsagent (Stow)              01451   830406 

Community Wellbeing Service 01452 528491. 

Bourton Post Office  01451 820220 

Bourton Library  01451 820964 

Bourton Primary School 01451 820458 

Cotswold School  01451 820554 

Tourist Information  01451 820211 

Bourton Leisure Centre 01451 824024 

Runnerbean Health & Fitness  01451  822541 

Chemist Rowlands Pharmacy 01451 820849 

National Rail Enquiries  08457   484950 

Jubilee Lodge   01451 823100 

Rates and Dates for advertising in  

the BOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSERBOURTON BROWSER 

6 x 9 cm per mth £30, per 3 mths £65, per 6 

mths £125,  per 12 mths £235.  9 x 12 cm 

per mth £60, per 3 mths £130, per 6 mths 

£240, per 12 mths £470.  See page 1 for 

deadline. For full details & to book email  :       

team@bourtonbrowser.co.uk or go to our  

website www.bourtonbrowser.co.uk  State 

size required & attach advert as a jpeg or 

pdf.  I will confirm if space is available or call 

01451 822431 to discuss.  Advertising spaces 

are very limited, early booking & prompt 

payment is essential.   Delivery—We print 

2300 copies & aim to deliver to every house 

in Bourton-on-the-Water & Clapton-on-the-

Hill.  Ray Dodd, Advertising Manager 

ABOUT  THE  BOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSERBOURTON  BROWSER    

All articles received will be printed wherever 

possible in the magazine & on the website, 

however we reserve the right not to print 

anonymous letters or anything of a defama-

tory or controversial nature.  We have a 

limit of 300 words per article.  If your con-

tact details appear in the Bourton Browser 

they will be on our website copy.  If you do 

not want this to happen tell us.  Unless we 

hear from you we will assume consent.   The 

views of contributors to the Bourton 

Browser may not necessarily be those of the 

Editor, nor can the Bourton Browser accept 

any responsibilities in connection with any 

companies or organisations mentioned. 

Lloyds Bank mobile visits to GMCC 

Monday 12
th

 & 26
th

 October  

10.30am–12noon & 12.30pm to 2.30pm. 


